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February 20, 2019 


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Association of Fire Fighters, Local 2595 (Paramedics, Emergency Medical Services - Department of Public Health) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2018, through December 31, 2020 which will enable King County to continue to provide paramedic services to the residents of south King County.  This agreement covers approximately 80 employees in the Department of Public Health.

King County Medic One paramedics service the largest geographical area of any provider in the region, and handle approximately 14,000 calls per year, a figure which places King County Paramedics as a regional leader in call volume while doing so with the fewest number of Paramedics per medic unit.  King County Medic One is a recognized leader in clinical pre-hospital medical care and often sets the standard for pre-hospital medical care nationwide.

This agreement contains significant improvements in sustainability, efficiency and productivity for the County, as follows:
1) Promotes operational efficiency of King County Medic One by improving recruitments, and incentivizing planned retirements of paramedics;
2) Standardizes and clarifies leave benefits and other terms of employment; 
3) Maintains standardization of health benefits through the Joint Labor Management Insurance Committee;
4) Provides fiscal sustainability through market based general-wage-increases derived principally from increases in general wages; and
5) Enhances customer service and public safety by ensuring a quality and dependable workforce though contract provisions intended to promote continuing medical education and aid in the recruitment and retention of first line and supervising paramedics.

In these ways, the agreement advances the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan, particularly in the areas of service excellence, fiscal stewardship and quality workforce.

The general-wage-increase for 2018 is 3.03%; 2019 is 3.9%; and 2020 is based on 100% of the CPI-W Seattle inflationary index.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents establish effective and cost efficient terms and conditions of employment in support of the outstanding emergency medical and paramedic services these positions provide every day to the residents of King County.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,


[bookmark: _GoBack]
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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